
 

 
 

 

 
05 September 2014 

 
 
 
To all our dear Donors: 
 
We are proud to present to you our Cogon, Guiuan School Building Project. According to local officials 
this is the first post-Haiyan project that was completed in the entire Eastern Visayas. The Department 
(Ministry) of Education was impressed with the quality and make of the building and the speed of 
completion of our project. 
 
On 21 August, WISTA through its representative, Mr. Red Padilla, General Manager of Agile Maritime, 
formally turned-over the project to a very happy and grateful officials of the community of Cogon. We 
also turned-over donations of school chairs, teacher's tables, blackboards, school bags, school 
materials and books. 
 
On behalf of WISTA Philippines membership, our heartfelt thank you for your support. Thank you for 
helping WISTA Philippines bring hope to the community of Cogon, Guiuan. Thank you for giving the 
children of Cogon a reason to smile again. 
 
Sincerely, 
Imelda L. Barcelona 
  
WISTA Philippines 

 


